SED to visit Shenzhen and Guangzhou

The Secretary for Education, Dr Choi Yuk-lin, will depart on Monday
(August 28) for Shenzhen and Guangzhou to attend the "Mainland study tour of
the senior secondary subject of Citizenship and Social Development (CS)
thanksgiving session and launch ceremony of the new school year", jointly
organised by the Department of Education of Guangdong Province and the
Education Bureau. The Permanent Secretary for Education, Ms Michelle Li, will
join the event.

During the visit, Dr Choi will tour an enterprise that is a receiving
unit for participants of CS study tours and the Guangzhou University City to
learn about its planning, operation and management.

Dr Choi will return to Hong Kong on Tuesday afternoon (August 29).
During her absence, the Under Secretary for Education, Mr Sze Chun-fai, will
be the Acting Secretary for Education.
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